
1

September 2024 Newsletter

Make A Donation Today

September 2024 Newsletter 

Hello, 

The name Gateway Community Action 
Partnership reflects our expanded coverage 
area, but more importantly, it signifies what we 
are all about. We are a gateway to success for 
individuals and families in our community and 
we achieve those results through actions done 
in partnership within that very community we 
serve. So please take a minute to read our 
newsletter and learn more about Gateway 
Community Action Partnership and our impact 
in our communities. 

Agency Mission And CAP Promise 

The agency's mission is to provide services that 
improve the quality of life and promote self-
sufficiency. 
CAP Promise: Community Action changes 
people's lives, embodies the spirit of hope, 
improves communities, and makes America a 
better place to live. We care about the entire 
community, and we are dedicated to helping 
people help themselves and each other. 

Albert B. Kelly, Gateway's President And CEO, Receives 
Prestigious Lyndon Baines Johnson Leadership Award 
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The award was presented by NCAP Board Member Dreama Padgett, CEO of Mountain Heart 
Community Services, Inc. (left), and NCAP CEO, Denise Harlow (right). 

Albert B. Kelly, CCAP, Gateway’s President, CEO, and founder received the prestigious 
National Lyndon Baines Johnson Leadership Award at the National Community Action 

Partnership’s Annual Convention on August 29 in Seattle. 
Kelly accepted the award at the convention’s Awards Gala which more than 1,800 people 

attended. With approximately 1,100 Community Action Agencies in the country, being 
selected for this award was highly competitive. 

“It’s not about me, it’s about what we have done together at Gateway,” Kelly said as he 
accepted the award. “In my time in Community Action, I thank the people who inspired me 
and helped me become the Lyndon Baines Johnson Award winner. I thank you very much. 

It’s an honor to accept this award among people who work so hard to make America 
a better place to live.” 
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This award recognizes Community Action practitioners whose expertise on what works to 
promote greater economic opportunity for children and families is known and respected at 
the national, state, and local levels. These practitioners have led their Community Action 

Agency in connecting numerous children and families to greater opportunities, transforming 
their lives, and making their communities a better place to live. 

Albert B. Kelly’s dedication to making communities better places to live has been manifested 
in numerous ways in his 37 years in Community Action, making him a deserving recipient of 

the National Lyndon Baines Johnson Leadership Award. Kelly has led Gateway CAP in 
serving our communities in the following areas: the creation of affordable housing and 
senior housing, food distribution to those in need particularly during the height of the 

COVID-19 pandemic, building an urban farm in the middle of the City of Bridgeton to provide 
food and jobs, a leader in economic development to help create jobs where employment is 

needed, the founder of the Cumberland County Black Hall of Fame, and several programs to 
help youth including being the founder of the Bridgeton (NJ) Police Athletic League. These 

are just some of his achievements. Kelly has won numerous awards recognizing his service 
to the community and has been appointed to or volunteered for various community boards 

designed to strengthen our communities and help families. 
One area that fuels his passion to serve is the plight of the homeless. Kelly co-founded the 
Cumberland County Code Blue Coalition, creating a program that provides a warm shelter 
for many homeless men and women when temperatures drop below freezing. Kelly led an 

effort to create a “tiny homes” transitional housing facility to assist those reentering society 
after incarceration and are at risk of homelessness. Working in partnership with The Kintock 

Group (a reentry entity), the Reentry Coalition of New Jersey, and the New Jersey State 
Parole Board, Gateway produced a tiny homes reentry village adjacent to Kintock’s 

Bridgeton location. The site consists of six 100-square-foot tiny houses and a community 
room and was developed for individuals transitioning out of the criminal justice system. It 

promises to be an effort that will be duplicated around the state as New Jersey turns to 
innovative approaches to assist those seeking to turn their lives around after incarceration. 

 
Gateway Community Action Partnership congratulates President & CEO Albert B. Kelly, 

CCAP, for receiving this impressive National Community Action Partnership (NCAP) award.  

 

 

 

A Successful Community Day 2024 
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The Gateway Community Action Partnership, Southeast Gateway Neighborhood, and the 
City of Bridgeton collaborated to host Community Day 2024 at the Greater Bridgeton Family 

Success Center. Attendees were recipients of free school supplies, miscellaneous items, 
and delicious food, while they enjoyed lively entertainment, fostering Inclusivity and a 

stronger bond with their neighbors and the broader community. The event showcased local 
vendors and businesses, aiming to stimulate the local economy. It also served as a platform 

for raising awareness, as participants collected information on community resources, 
organizations, and services, guaranteeing a joyful experience for all ages. 

Gateway would like to express gratitude to all our supporters for their contributions 
that made this event a great success. 

The Gateway Summer Camp Closing Ceremony
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The Gateway Summer Camp 2024 concluded its summer program with a closing ceremony 
at The Alms Center in Bridgeton on August 27. The program director, Ashlee Todd (top left), 
addressed the participants and special guests, thanking those who worked throughout the 

summer and contributed to the success of the program. 
President and CEO of Inspira Health Network, Amy Mansue (bottom left), was instrumental in 

the process of securing the funds needed for the program. She was very proud of the 
children and what they were able to accomplish over the summer. 

Congressman Jeff Van Drew (R-NJ 2nd District, top right) was inspirational in his remarks as 
he congratulated the children on their achievements and encouraged them to always 

remember God in whatever they do as they continue to move forward in life. 

Gateway would like to thank Camp Coordinator, Nicole Kinsey, Camp Counselors: 
Levi Feeney, Teraya Morgan, Diana Sandoval, Destiny Brown, Haziah Walker, and 

Jennifer Waldemar, and camp volunteers for their hard work and involvement in the 
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program and its success over summer. Thank you also to the Alms Center/Temple Vision 
for providing the camp space. 

 

 

 

 

WIC Continues To Celebrate 50 Years With Events In 
Atlantic City And Burlington County 

 

  

 

 

 

Atlantic City WIC celebrated WIC’s 50th Anniversary and World Breastfeeding Month with 
community partners, giveaways, and a food demonstration. Nutritionist Mayper Warrington 

(top right) made lactation cookies and did smoothie demonstrations for participants  
(which this little WIC participant enjoyed).  

Lactation consultant (LC) Sharon Trombetta did an “Ask an LC” session with participants. 
Thanks to Atlantic City staff and participants (top left) the event was a success.  
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Gateway's WIC collaborated with Burlington County on August 22, to celebrate the 50th-
anniversary of the Women, Infants, and Children (WIC) program and National Breastfeeding 

Month, Commissioners Dan O’Connell and Allison Eckel (center photo) were delighted to 
participate in the event. The occasion was joyful, acknowledging the program's significant 

impact and achievements over the past fifty years. 
The WIC program offers supplemental nutrition, education, health care referrals, and 

additional social services to income-qualified pregnant women, new mothers,  
and children under the age of five. 

Families from the Burlington County Area, including military households from Joint Base 
McGuire-Dix-Lakehurst, benefit from the WIC program. Each month, it serves over 4,200 

mothers and children in Burlington County. 
 

 

 

 

Partner of the Month Spotlight 
  

 

  

 



8

 

 

Gateway Community Action Partnership (CAP) expresses deep appreciation for the 
 generous donations from R Maxwell Construction Company Inc. The dedication of R 

Maxwell Construction to corporate social responsibility is admirable and is an excellent 
model for other companies. Philanthropic contributions are essential for societal 

improvement, and their assistance will significantly bolster our programs. We extend our 
heartfelt thanks for their remarkable support and outstanding generosity. 

 

 

 

 

It's Back To School Again 

Welcoming The First Day Of School! 
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Gateway's Hamilton1 Head Start Center extended a warm and enthusiastic welcome to the 
children and their families on the first day of school. Libia Leon Rivas, the Floater Teacher's 

Assistant, dressed as Scooby-Doo, and Aline Skaff, the Senior Site Director, donned a giraffe 
costume to welcome everyone. 
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Gateway's Twin Rivers Head Start program has commenced the 2024-25 school year with a 
strong start! 
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Loudenslager School Back to School Event  
 

  

 

 

Thank you to our new Paulsboro Pride Plan Assistant, Elsie Rivera (on the left), and one of 
our Steering Committee members Liz Moore (second from right) for participating in the 

Loudenslager School Back to School event. The team enjoyed engaging with community 
members and speaking with local youth about what they wanted to see happening in the 

community.  
 

 

 

 

Paulsboro Senior Center Receives Computers 
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T. Andre Jones, the Network Administrator for Gateway CAP, set up computers at the 
Paulsboro Senior Center. In the photo, Andre (on the right) is pictured with Mary Harris, the 

Center's director, and Kyana Evans, the Program Operations Manager for Gateway.  
 

 

 

 

"Dad, Bring Your Child to School Day Event" 
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Twin Rivers – Head Start held its "Dads Bring Your Child to School Day", a part of the 
Fatherhood Initiative activity on September 19. 

Fathers were involved in free play time, where they participated in building, creating, playing 
pretend, reading stories, naptime, and mealtime. Dads also assisted in the outdoor activities 

while conversing with the children, comforting them, playing soccer, and serving water. 
At the end, Dads/granddads received a certificate of appreciation for their participation in 

bringing their child to school and for their time as classroom volunteers and assisting 
the children in the different areas. 

“Dads are most ordinary men turned by love into heroes, adventurers, storytellers, and 
singers of songs.” Pam Brown 
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Hamilton 1 Head Start Early Learning Center invited dads, uncles, and father figures to bring 
their children to school at their location as they participated in the Fatherhood Initiative 

activity. These gracious men joined their children in the classroom’s daily activities, learned 
more about our curriculum, and understood the vital role fathers and father figures play in 

children’s emotional development.  
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Mercer County Head Start Gets CPR Lifesaving Training 
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Gateway's Mercer County Head Start staff were recently trained in CPR, First Aid, and AED. 
They learned to save lives in a safe, timely, and effective manner.  

Good Job Ladies! 
 

 

 

 

Rowan University MBA Fellow Does Exceptional Job  
On Paulsboro Pride Project 
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Ronald Ngwashi is an MBA & MS Finance Fellow at Rowan University. He has expertise and 
passion in positive community change, finance, engineering, and nonprofit management. 
Ronald has completed two positive social impact projects in his Fellowship role, receiving 
exceptionally positive feedback from partners who appreciate his work's impact on their 
organizations. During his time on the Paulsboro Pride Project, Ronald has contributed by 
creating a synopsis of the history of Paulsboro, conducting research, creating surveys,  

and assisting with completing a grant proposal. We are looking forward to Ronald’s  
continued work on this project. 

 

 

 

 

An Invitation To Gateway's 37th Anniversary Gala  
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Gateway Community Action Partnership cordially invites you to our 37th Anniversary Gala at 
Caesars Atlantic City on November 7 from 6 p.m. to 11 p.m. 

Ticket purchase deadline: November 1, 2024 
Please visit our website at https://www.gatewaycap.org/gala for details. 

For reservations and additional information contact: Kyana Evans at (856) 497-6655 or 
gala@gatewaycap.org  

 

 

 

 

Welcome to Gateway CAP's New Hires! 
 

  

 

Adrian McGriff - Advocate  

Ayanna Newlin - Sub Teacher Assistant 

Carmen Jimenez - DOE Teacher Assistant 

Elsie Rivera - Paulsboro Pride Neighborhood Plan Assistant 

Emiliano Flores - Advocate 

Fatima Jazzar - Sub Teacher Assistant 

Gianna Matta - Floating Teacher 

Hadrick Hernandez de Munoz - EHS Teacher 

Hiba Nassan Agha - Sub Teacher Assistant 

Iliany Nieves - Sub Teacher Assistant 

Jomayra Martinez Quinones - Sub Teacher Assistant 

Joy Cole - Prevention Specialist 

Jazmine Morales - EHS Teacher 

Kauser Khalid - Sub Teacher Assistant 

Lazae Smalls - EHS Teacher 

Lwelleh Mombo - Sub Teacher Assistant 

Nakia Weekes - DOE Teacher Assistant 

Norka Garcia Castro - EHS Teacher 

Princess Black - EHS Teacher  

Souad El Baroudi - Sub Teacher Assistant 
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Vineland Family Festival 
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First Lady Tammy Murphy’s Family Festivals is hosting its 21st Family Festival in Vineland – 
on Saturday, October 5th at the Gittone Stadium, 61 W. Landis Ave., Vineland, NJ 08360, 

 from 11am-3pm.   
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These Family Festivals are part of the Nurture NJ initiative, aimed at addressing the maternal 
and infant health crisis in New Jersey. Since 2018, she has hosted 20 Family Festivals in 
various cities including Newark, Trenton, Camden, Salem City, and Atlantic City. These 

festivals offer a blend of entertaining activities and vital local, state, and county resources. 
Families can access crucial services such as food assistance, WIC, and health screenings, 

while enjoying music, complimentary food, and fun activities like magic shows, bubble 
displays, and face painting. The latest festival in Elizabeth saw over 3,500 families in 

attendance. 
 **This festival will be held outdoors with the option to move indoors in case it rains – 

therefore there is no rain date.** 
If you’d like a table at the event, please fill out the registration form here. Please note that 

having Spanish and Haitian Creole speakers and/or materials in Spanish and Haitian Creole 
would be greatly appreciated. 

. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact: 
Pyetra Camargo 

Policy & Advocacy Advisor 
Office of First Lady Tammy Murphy 

State of New Jersey 
Pyetra.Camargo@nj.gov 

Gateway Free Apprenticeship Training Program
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Calling Cumberland, Gloucester, and Salem County residents! 
Are you unemployed looking for a second career opportunity, or interested in a vocational 

training program? Contact Workforce@gatewaycap.org or Call 856 451 1144 for more 
information. Please leave your name and contact information. 
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Domestic Violence Awareness Event 
 

  

 

 

 



27

Join the Wellness Center for a Domestic Violence Awareness Event, titled "Breaking the 
Chains Together: A Journey of Empowerment and Healing", on October 9, 2024, 

from 11:30 AM to 2:30 PM at the Bridgeton Alms Center, located at 1 Martin Luther King Way, 
Bridgeton, NJ 08302. 
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Break the chains of abuse and build a future of empowerment and healing as we unite as a 
community in support of domestic violence survivors, raise awareness, and share valuable 

resources. 

Free Computer Classes At The Cumberland County Library
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Looking to enhance your computer skills or pick up new ones? Cumberland County Library 
provides free computer classes every month. Above is the schedule for September. 

These classes are available to residents of the county and non-residents alike. 
For registration, call (856) 453-2210, extension 26100. 
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Free GED And English Classes At The Cumberland  
County Library 
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Cumberland County Library now provides free GED and English classes. Classes are 
scheduled for September 19 through December 5. 

These classes are available to residents of the county and non-residents alike. 
To register, call (856) 453-2210, extension 26103, Scan the QR Code 

OR visit the Cumberland County Library. 

Upcoming Notable Dates In October
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Breast Cancer Awareness Month
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Breast Cancer Awareness Month is a time for survivors and their loved ones to celebrate 
relationships and kinship. It serves as a period dedicated to raising awareness about breast 

cancer, emphasizing the significance of research, early detection, and prevention. 
Additionally, it stands as a somber reflection on the lives lost to this disease, with over 

43,000 expected to pass in the U.S. this year alone, almost entirely to metastatic disease.  
Knowing the symptoms and signs of breast cancer can make the difference between early 
and late diagnosis. While not all breast cancers cause symptoms, it's vital to know what to 

look for, and how to look for it.  
Get answers from an expert in this free guide from the National Breast Cancer  

Foundation, Inc.  
 

 

 

Business And Community Hero Awards 
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Our Social Services/ Special Projects Coordinator, Nina Young, would be honored at A 
Business and Community Hero Awards Celebration that recognizes business, community, 

service, character, dedication, and compassion in individuals who have served the 
community. The event will be held at The Grove at Centerton, 1022 Almond Rd., 

Pittsgrove, NJ, on Wednesday, October 30, 2024. 

International Day of Older Persons - October 1 

National Taco Day - October 4 

World Mental Health Day - October 10 

Columbus Day - October 14 

Gateway Observes Columbus Day - October 14, Agency Closed 

Halloween - October 31 
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Gateway Community Action Partnership
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